Universal Periodic Review - Slovenia

Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,
The Kingdom of the Netherlands welcomes the implementation by the Slovenian government of judicial reforms aimed at increasing efficiency. In addition, the Netherlands recognizes Slovenia’s efforts to reduce court backlogs. We are pleased to note that backlogs have been reduced to the point where they can no longer be considered a systematic problem.  
The Netherlands compliments Slovenia in its endeavors promoting gender equality and stopping discrimination against women. The Netherlands commends Slovenia on the steps taken to implement the UN Guiding Principles on business and human rights. 
The Netherlands would like to stress the importance which should be given to all possible improvements regarding practices of violence against women and girls in Slovenia. 

The Netherlands would like to underline the importance of an equal and fair treatment of persons belonging to ethnic, religious and sexual minorities. 
Therefore:

· The Netherlands recommends that Slovenia takes further steps to implement the National Programme of Family Violence Prevention.

· The Netherlands recommends that Slovenian authorities take all necessary measures to ensure an equal, legal and fair treatment of minorities, including Roma.
Thank you, Mr. President

